

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

November 12, 2009

Tersh Boasberg, Chairman Historic Preservation Review Board Office of Planning 801 North Capitol Street, NE Suite 4000 Washington, DC 20002

Re: Application for BZA variance for 2142 O Street NW

Dear Chairman Boasberg:

At its regular meeting on November 11, 2009, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B") or ("Commission") considered the above referenced matter. With eight of nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (8-0):

ANC 2B supports the application for BZA variances and before HPRB, but we express concern that there be adequate space for trash storage and removal.

I am the Commission's representative in this matter. You can reach me at mike.silverstein@dupontcircleanc.net or by telephone at 202-833-4440 for further information

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Mike Silverstein

Chairman